The Robert Gordon University

Waste Management Sub-Group (WMSG) of the ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY WORKING GROUP (ESWG) 
Notes of the 11th WMSG meeting held on 13th May 2009 at 14.00 in Room H231. 
Present: Laura Muir (Convenor), Keith Fraser, Ian Webster, Gavin Murison, Mark Boyd.
Apologies: Bill Walker, Angela MacIntyre, John Prince and Tim Connor.
	Item
	Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Membership

It was noted that Abhishek had resigned from the group to devote more time to the completion of his PhD. The group expressed their thanks for his contributions. It was also noted that Mark would complete his term of office at the end of this academic year and return to his studies in September and so his last meeting would be in June. Rachel Watson will represent the Student Association in the new academic year. It was agreed that we would seek additional new members for 2009/10 session – MB to send out a call for a student member in the regular Monday email to all students and IW to identify a FSO to joint the team. It was also felt that someone from the Communications Office would be an asset to the group and that we should re-establish our link with the procurement subgroup as there were many common issues.
	LM, MB, IW

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting (10/03/09) and progress on action points not covered in the agenda

	a
	Ideas for better dissemination of information to staff and students – Keith volunteered to pick this item up for further investigation.
	KF

	b
	Recycling of:

Disposable hot drinks cups –AMcI was not present to update the group on the purchase of reusable insulated cups with lids – to be discussed at the next meeting. 

As an alternative to waxed cups, Gavin reported a potential solution used by Pret A Manger (http://www.pret.com/)to be investigated and reported on at the next meeting.
Batteries –
Reminder article will be published.
Gavin to remind Engineering staff.

Keith reported a scheme for recharging normal batteries (green machine) and will investigate and report back to the next meeting.

Toner & Ink Cartridges – Article to encourage staff to return spent cartridges to the supplier in the box/envelope provided where the scheme exists (the main supplier HP has a scheme) or to use one of the voluntary collections for charity by staff. 
Aluminium – IW reported that there was a wide range of large and small quantities and a problem of contamination. Some was being reused but a cultural change is required. Gavin offered to promote recycling and reuse (including wire and redundant equipment  in Engineering.
	AMcI
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	c
	Recycling Bins - Recycling bins have been provided for Grampian Housing Association. 

Clustering of bins to reduce the number of desk bins and encourage use of recycling bins by staff - IW to report on possible implementation options.
	IW

	d
	Envirowise recommendations – list to be produced in the new session.
	LM

	e
	Electronic Document Management Systems – KF provided an update on progress. Academic Affairs pilot closing on 25 June with ‘lessons learned’ to be reported. To be rolled out to the Executive Group for access to all meeting papers (and if printed, to be shredded and recycled). The nest stage is to consider system for electronic working throughout the university. This is driven by the master plan and aims to reduce space required for storage and archiving. Recommendations going to EG and Deans in June. Business case has been made and a project Quality Plan is being put forward. A pilot and then phased approach to document control based on work flows is proposed. Issues regarding server capacity, IT infrastructure, business continuity planning & back-up and security and benefits for compliance with data protection and FoI requests were discussed. Keith will keep the group updated on further progress.
	KF

	f
	Strategic Review of Printing – Laura, Ian and Bill are members of this group and relevant waste management issues are being dealt with in the implementation of the new print strategies. 
	

	g
	Waste and Transport Awareness Events – article (with photo) to appear in next issue of Nexus
	

	3
	Report from main Environmental Sustainability Group meeting on 23rd April and matters arising (People and Planet questionnaire return).

	
	It was noted that the P&P return was submitted by Prof Robertson before the deadline and we look forward to the publication of the results on 18th June. It is anticipated that we will increase in the rankings due the significant improvements made over the last year.

Laura has also updated the Waste Management webpage. 
Laura to forward a copy of the final submission and supporting documents relevant to waste management to all members of the group.

It was also noted that the waste management plan is due for review in July.
Ian reported that the waste contract would be retendered soon and that better reporting and monitoring of waste would be a desirable requirement.
	

	4
	Catering waste and drinking water.

	
	Catering is the biggest source of waste and Ian and Angela are continuing to investigate how this can be reduced.  In particular, reducing food waste, composting and contamination of paper/cardboard/packaging are key issues – an update will be provided at the next meeting.
Ian is to attend a Business environment Partnership seminar on catering waste in Edinburgh on 2 June and will report back on this at the next meeting.

Ian reported that the catering contract is due for retender later this year. Ian will check the environmental criteria for the contract with Bill Sommerville (Estates).

The group were very pleased to hear of Angela’s initiative to provide jugs of drinking water at catering outlets and the success of this scheme for reducing plastic waste will be monitored.
	IW, 
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	5
	Recycling statistics and matters arising

	
	Ian was thanked for the monthly updates and the latest figures were discussed. The high volume of waste from skips was noted (showing for Woolmanhill due to the clear out of the plant room in the basement at St. Andrews Street. 

Some improvement was noted since the relocation of bins and improvements to signage but waste from FoHSC and ABS buildings is to be monitored to try to improve recycling rates. 
[It has since been suggested that the group could plan a ‘field trip’ around RGU to look in the recycling bins and skips to identify any particular problems].
	IW
IW

LM, All

	6
	Oxfam Book Bank request

	
	Following the request from Oxfam and a site visit, a suitable site near the bike stores in the ABS car park has been identified as most suitable for the book bank. It was agreed that this should be implemented in September when the students return and that we could provide publicity for its use. Laura to contact Bill from Oxfam to communicate the decision.
	LM

	7
	End-of-term clearance of student residences

	
	Ian reported on the schemes for recycling waste from the annual clearout of the student residences – container for recycling at far end of Woolmanhill, PDSA Bags for collecting clothes etc., books to go to Edgeworn Books (second hand sales) and electrical items to Instant Neighbour. It was noted that it was important to measure and record this waste going to recycling/reuse.
Laura asked what would be happening to the computer chairs being replaced at ABS. IW reported that these would go to the residences and that he would report on furniture recycling/reuse at the next meeting.
It was also noted that we should be proactive in advance of any clearouts prior to staff removals as a result of the master plan changes –this would require preparation and publicity regarding the options for disposal. 

Keith was asked about shredding facilities for documents – to be reported at the next meeting.
	IW
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	8
	AOB

	
	 No further items of business were raised and the meeting closed at 15.45.
	

	9
	Date/time of next meeting

	
	It was agreed that the next meeting will be held towards the end of June.
	LM
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